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The Reserve - February 2019 

Lunch Out at Maxiôsï Wednesday, February 27 - Van departs at 11:30 AM 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder. Seating limited to 12. Please mark if driving self. 

Greater Des Moines Botanical Gardens Tour & Lunch - Wednesday, February 20 
Van departs at 10:00 AM - Lunch at Trellis Caf® - Cost per person - $8 for tour + Your Lunch $ 

Meals From The Heartland Labeling - Monday, February 4 at 10:30 AM 
The Reserve Craft Room - Please sign up in coffee shop activity binder. 

UnityPoint Blood Pressure Clinic - Friday, February 1 at 10:00 AM 
The Reserve Dining Room - Please sign in on clipboard upon arrival. 

Super Bowl Potluck - Sunday, February 3 - 5:00 PM 
The Reserve Coffee Shop - Please bring a dish to share & your beverage of choice. 

Shuffleboard Tournament Begins - Monday, February 4 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to play. 
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Read To Me (Reschedule date) - Wednesday, February 6 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to volunteer. 

Board of Directors Meeting - Thursday, February 7 at 6:30 PM  
The Reserve Dining Room 

Adam Poole Piano Performance - Monday, February 11 at 2:30 PM 
The Reserve Dining Room - Free Will Offer Accepted 

Target Shopping - Wednesday, February 13 - Van departs at 9:30 AM 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to attend. 

Game Night featuring Bunco - Wednesday, February 13 at 6:30 PM 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to participate. 

Prairie Meadows Outing - Friday, February 15 - Shuttle Noon - 3:30 PM 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to attend. 

Bingo - Saturday, February 16 at 7:00 PM  
The Reserve Dining Room - Please bring four quarters to play & have fun! 

Menôs Beanbag Tournament Begins - Monday, February 18 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to play. 

February Birthday & Anniversary Party - Monday, February 18 at 2:00 PM 
The Reserve Dining Room Host: Donna Moore 

Womenôs Beanbag Tournament Begins - Wednesday, February 20 
Please sign up in the coffee shop activity binder to play. 
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Make Heart Health a Priority 
When we think about the month of February, we turn to those we love. This month more than any 
other, we show those we love our feelings through candlelight dinners, flowers, and chocolates. Not 
only is it the month in which we celebrate love and romance, itôs also American Heart Month.      

Unfortunately, many of us give the hearts in our Valentineôs day Cards more thought than we do the 
heart in our bodies. 

Reflect about your own heart ï are you giving your heart the attention it deserves? Taking steps to 
maintain a healthy heart at any age is important, but as you continue through this journey known as 
life, heart health is even more important. Heart disease is responsible for more deaths in the United 
States than anything else. A new report from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention         
indicates at least 200,000 deaths each year from cardiovascular disease could be prevented. 

 

Keep your heart healthy ï tips for seniors. 

 

Your heart, being the most valuable organ, should be top priority throughout your life. Eat a 
well-balanced diet each day. We get bombarded with information from the media about what  
to eat and what not to eat. Many times this information can be conflicting. The American Heart   

        Association suggests eating a variety of nutritious foods such as vegetables, fruits, unrefined  
        whole grains, and fish. Cut back on nutrient-lacking foods that are high in fat, cholesterol, and  
salt. Stick to the basics when choosing what to eat. 
Keep moving ï a 30 minute walk a day helps to keep your heart in good shape. If 30 minutes 
seems too difficult, start small, two 15-minute brisk walks a day will bring you up to the total 
minutes desired. Stay active. 
Absolutely do not smokeï smoking or using tobacco is one of the biggest risk factors in       
developing heart disease. According to the CDC, smoking increases your risk of stroke and 
heart disease by up to 4 times. 
Maintain a healthy weight. Extra pounds around your middle can lead to high blood pressure, 
high cholesterol, and diabetes ï all conditions that increase your chances of heart disease. 
Visit your doctor routinely for regular health screenings. If you have already been              
 diagnosed with high cholesterol or high blood pressure, your heart may be gradually being  

        damaged as you read this. If you donôt know whether you have these conditions, the damage  
        can occur without you having any idea. Work with your doctor to get a handle on your heart 
health and to lower potential risk factors. 
Heart health and wellness ï make good choices, youôll be glad you did. 

 

               Susan 
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The Reserve Staff 

Executive Director 

Susan Ray 

 

Marketing Director 
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Angie Wadle 
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Bob DeMay 
 

Chef 

Rosie Mulaosmanovic 
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Andrew Maresca 
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Heather Hickman 

Ethan Taylor 

Lauren Gabby 

Kennedy Ortmeier 

Dr. Rebecca Lachenmaier, UnityPoint Hospice Medical Director, brought 
us an educational end-of-life seminar in January that was well attended by 
residents and outside guests. 

Dr. Rebecca talked about a variety of topics, like end of life documents, 
hospice, and bereavement support services. 

Of particular interest, she shared that palliative care may be a good option 
for those with chronic health challenges. She tells us that there are          
resources available to help navigate health issues so that one can live an 
active and healthy, long life. If youôd like to 
learn more,  stop by the office or have a  
chat with your primary care doctor. 

Weôre planning more educational seminars 
for our residents, and weôll be inviting    
prospects and the general public as well. 

 

     Ann 

Building & Grounds Update 

Meeting held January 15, 2019 by: Bob Bernard, Committee Chair 

We followed our charge to discuss, learn, and advise. 

1. Advised fire hydrant located at median-north end. Exploring feasibility      
of placing protective materials around it. 

2. Advised car washing. Learn status of ability to use car wash area one-day 
a week. 

3. Advised mold. Asking for updates on possible mold in exercise area and 
in resident storage areas. One facet, in those resident storage areas where        
residents think may have mold: whose responsible for removing and      
stopping growth - including purchase of moisture-control units such as those 
placed in our stair-wells. 

4. Advised snow removal. A. Slopes where drive in and out of underground 
parking-improve their cleaning; B. Do a better job of removal throughout;        
C. Snow removal ongoing at walk path at northeast end of our home. It leads 
to Urbandale paths. 

5. Questions A. Second floor hallway painting and flooring repairs-what is 
completion status? B. Library-what is status of returning furniture? C. Lights 
being turned off at fireplace area, eating area, and sun room. Those need to 
be kept on as scheduled. Who turns those off outside scheduled times? Tell     
person to please stop. Itôs not that personôs responsibility, and lights on and 
off are decisions of others. 

Meetings held third Tuesday of month at 9:00 AM; Location: First floor      
Private Dining Room. 

Everyone is welcome to participate. If you have agenda items--tell Bob       
Bernard or other committee members. 
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The Reserve - February 2019 

Sunday, February 17 at 2:30 PM 
Home Theater Room 

ñBreakfast at Tiffanyôsò (1961) 

 

Breakfast at Tiffany's is a 1961 American   

romantic comedy film directed by Blake  

Edwards and written by George Axelrod, 

loosely based on Truman Capote's 1958   

novella of the same name.  

 
 
 

1 hour, 54 mins 
 

 

The Social Committee invites you to 
join us for the February Birthday &               

Anniversary Celebration. 
 

Monday, February 18 at 2:00 PM 
The Reserve Dining Room 

February Birthdays 
 

Feb. 6 ~ Jean Greene #318W 
Feb. 8 ~ Judy Gustafson #228E 
Feb. 9 ~ Freda Ruleman #407E 
Feb. 9 ~ Dixie Maggart #309W 
Feb. 10 ~ Sue Sharon #101W 
Feb. 11 ~ Bob Bowen #105W 
Feb. 17 ~ Betty Naber #303W 
Feb. 18 ~ Donna Bernard #335E 
Feb. 18 ~ Susan Ray Staff 

Feb. 25 ~ Tom Cummings #208W 
Feb. 25 ~ Bob DeMay Staff 
Feb. 25 ~ Helen Wiant #103W 

Friday, February 8 at 7:00 PM 
Home Theater Room 

ñCrazy Rich Asiansò (2018) 

 

Rachel Chu is happy to accompany her   

longtime boyfriend, Nick, to his best 

friend's wedding in Singapore. She's also 

surprised to learn that Nick's family is     

extremely wealthy and he's considered one 

of the country's most eligible bachelors. 

Thrust into the spotlight, 

Rachel must now       

contend with jealous          

socialites, quirky          

relatives, and something 

far, far worse -- Nick's 

disapproving mother.  

Drama/Comedy 
2 hours, 1 min 

February Anniversaries 

 
Feb. 24 ~ Bob & Donna Moore #131E 

We are asking for a volunteer or two to present our regularly scheduled monthly movies. Days and 
times are: Second Friday of month - start 7:00 PM and third Sunday of month - start 2:30 PM. Written 
instructions are in theater room. Bob Bernard offers to do orientation. Bob announced February will be 
his last month doing movies. Please contact Bob or Angie if youôre able to help! 
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The Reserve ð February 2019 

 Knotty Knitters Club 

Please sign up if youôre 
interested in joining our 
club, which will meet 
once per month. More 
details to follow. 

*Basic knitting or crochet skills required. 

Hobbies in the Sun Room 

As of March 1, 2019, we will be removing the 
wall hangings in the Sun Room and replacing 
with more of our residentsô hobbies & talents. 
If you have something 

youôd like to display, please 
come see Angie in the     
office to make                  
arrangements. 

Beauty Needs 

Please contact Patti in the salon for your next 
cut or color. 808-3061. Gift certificates are   
always available and make a great gift idea! 

Wii Controller Update 

As of January 23, 2019, the faulty Wii        
controller has been replaced with a brand new 
one. There were reports of controller #4 and 
then controller #3 not working. All four      

controllers have been tested 
and are working properly. 
Please report any further    
issues to Angie in the office.  

Glen & Shirley - 

Shuffleboard 

Winners 

Winners! 

Lots of games going on around The Reserve in January! 

Co-ed teams competed in this monthôs shuffleboard festivities. Participants had a fun time as 
they bantered with each other & helped team members while striving to make the winning 15 

points to continue in our one-and-out competition. 

Shuffleboard: Congratulations to Glen & Shirley Lookingbill on their first place finish! 

 Second place finishers were George & Bonnie Becker. 

Beanbag: Congratulations to our menôs & womenôs beanbag tournament winners! 

Women: Shari Skoglund & Irene Goodlaxson 

Men: Tom Cummings & Glen Lookingbill 

These tournaments are a delightful & challenging experience for The Reserve residents.             
Feel free to sign up at the beginning of every month to participate! 

Shari & Irene - 

Womenôs Beanbag 

Winners 

Tom & Glen - 

Menôs Beanbag 

Winners 
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The Reserve - February 2019 

UnityPoint Blood Pressure Clinic 

WHEN: Friday, February 1 at 10 AM 

WHERE: The Reserve Dining Room 

Please sign in upon arrival. 
 
 
 

 

Lunch Out at Maxiôs 

WHEN: Wednesday, February 27 

WHERE: 1311 Grand Ave in WDSM 

Van departs at 11:30 AM 

Please sign up in the coffee shop activity 
binder to attend. 

 

Adam Poole Piano Performance 

WHEN: Monday, February 11 at 2:30 PM 

WHERE: The Reserve Dining Room 

Free Will Offer Accepted 

Greater Des Moines Botanical Gardens 
& Lunch at Trellis Cafe 

WHEN: Wednesday, February 20 

Van departs at 10:00 AM 

Lunch at 11:30 AM 

Cost per person: $8                                   
(pay in advance to office) 

Super Bowl Potluck 

WHEN: Sunday, February 3 at 5 PM 

WHERE: The Reserve Coffee Shop 

Bring your favorite game day snack to 
share potluck style & beverage of choice. 
Plates, napkins, silverware, and coffee  

provided. 

 

A Word from The Library Committee 
 

Our library committee is working hard to get it back to what it was before the remodeling. 
With the help of two new ladies on our committee, weôve accomplished a lot this week. During 
this process, there could be some rearranging that takes place. If you have ideas for the library 
or decorative suggestions, please contact a committee member rather than moving things   

yourself. Thank you. 

Game Night feat. Bunco! 

WHEN: Wednesday, February 13 at 6:30 PM 

WHERE: The Reserve Dining Room 

Come try your hand at a new game to The      
Reserve: Bunco! This dice game is very        
popular because itôs simple & lots of fun! 
There will be prizes given at the end of the  
night. Snacks offered. Give it a try!  
First timers: Instructions will be given. 

 
Please sign up in the coffee shop  

activity binder to play. 


